# PANHELLENIC ASSOCIATION

# **GENERAL ASSEMBLY**

Date: 8/31/2021



- I. Call meeting to order
- II. Roll Call
- III. Panhellenic Creed
- IV. Reading and Approval of Minutes
- V. All SFL update
- VI. Executive Officer Report
- VII. Old Business
- VIII. New Business
- IX. Announcements

# President, Sadie Williams, phapresident.ku@gmail.com:

- PHA rep to Senate: Sophia Pascente
- President Roundtable this Thursday
- Next 2 GAs are via Zoom
  - o Join Zoom Meeting
  - o https://kansas.zoom.us/j/92760284546
  - o Meeting ID: 927 6028 4546
  - o Passcode: 66044
- There is no virtual option for GA this semester
  - In person or it is an absence
  - Communicate with Abby if you know you will not be able to attend/if something comes up
- Office hours
  - o In person in the SFL office, option for Zoom calls upon request
  - O Link to times here:
    - https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1otE5vlTBE6NvhgxpifJ0sV0kP1fMlySl WRt5yBNewoo/edit?usp=sharing
- PHA Calendar
  - https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1CqcomvUtGoigZFt6 73KyfmtNsUVVyQCxQFYoe9NDA/edit?usp=sharing

## Vice President, Abby Khoury, kuphavp@gmail.com:

- Please remind chapter leadership to send chapter totals by to the SFL office by September 4th
  - Totals should include those studying abroad, those on a professional track (student teaching, pharmacy, nursing, etc.), and those who have accepted "snap"/COR bids.

Working on wrapping up recruitment payments and prepping for the semester

#### **Director of Health and Safety**, Sophia Pascente, <u>kupharisk@gmail.com</u>:

- Risk Managers should be getting an email from me in the next week to do a quick one on one
  meeting to discuss risk management policies, their requests for programming, and forming a
  comprehensive panhellenic events calendar.
- Will be meeting with Merill Evans about CARE Sisters this week so I will use GA this semester to share updates from them!

#### **Director of Public Relations**, Lauryn Sall, kuphapr@gmail.com:

- I am currently updating and organizing my google drive to send all photos to your chapters!
- If you have any photos or feedback for me, email me:)
- Thank you all for your hard work thus far, can't wait for the rest of the semester with you all!

# **Director of Recruitment Programming**, Darbi Robertson, *phakurecruit@gmail.com*:

- Recruitment went amazing! Be proud of your DORs!
- Currently making a PNM feedback form for RC's to distribute.

#### **Director of Judicial Affairs**, Beth Heimann, <u>kuphajudicial@gmail.com</u>:

- Working through FFR infraction follow-up emails
  - o Some chapters have them already, some don't
  - O This is a note about total points accrued and (potentially) other unresolved issues
    - Official infraction notices and fines to come
  - O Bylaw revisions are (sort of) upcoming... my inbox is always open to hear your thoughts!

#### Director of Interfraternal Relations & Member Development, Addison Henson, pharelations.ku@gmail.com:

- New member committee is currently in the works and Ava Lemon from Chi Omega is the coordinator that will help with overseeing it
- Applications for New Member Committee members will be coming out soon, we are looking for one member from each chapter to be on the committee this semester
  - Membership size may expand in the spring of 2022
  - O I can come to chapter meetings, new member meetings, etc. to talk to those who are eligible for the committee
  - Currently members who have joined Spring 2021 and Fall 2021 are eligible to apply
  - O Good morning y'all, just a reminder that the New Member Development Committee applications are open right now and will be closing on September 15th. This is an opportunity for new members in your chapter to get involved in Panhellenic and new member programming that we will be doing. Each chapter needs to have one representative on the committee so please continue to share them with your new members. I included the link here but it is also linked in the minutes from our first GA of this semester. If you have any questions feel free to DM me! <a href="https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfgd25p7VsZX6dGkDhTtawS5b9MRzju6970bSVzKEXxldtBRw/viewform">https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfgd25p7VsZX6dGkDhTtawS5b9MRzju6970bSVzKEXxldtBRw/viewform</a>

**Director of Recruitment Personnel**, *Katie Burns*, *ku.pha.cor@gmail.com*:

- I hosted a table for the Panhellenic Community at Union Fest last Saturday
  - Talked to a lot of women interested in COR
  - Leftover flyers are at the SFL desk on the 4th floor of the Union if you all would like to refer to them
- Who is participating in COR this semester? \*CHAPTERS CANNOT GO OVER CHAPTER TOTAL
   WHICH IS 222\*
  - Make sure to communicate to your chapter everyone who needs access to the COR folder has it
  - O Do you want to be posted on our social media?
  - O Do you want to participate in the tabeling event?
- Tentative "Meet The Chapters" will be September 14th, may push back to give everyone time on social media and also to determine who would like to have a table
- Already 70 women have signed up for COR as of yesterday!
  - I have gotten a lot of emails from women talking about why they want to participate and their experience with FFR, all great feedback!
  - O Please utilize this form! These are the women that are interested in COR and want to join one of your chapters

#### **Director of Recruitment Education**, Jenna Johnston, pharecruiteducation@gmail.com:

- Hope you all have had a great start to classes this semester! Some of the stuff I am working on is
  - Sorting out RCs who had to pay for food during recruitment week and working on this with Abby
  - O Making a RC feedback form to finish out the last few things I need to do with the RCs
  - Planning to advertise some kind of announcement to the RCs about my position, before they all say peace out
  - Would love to do something for my head RCs like a giftcard since they were a big help during recruitment week/the summer!
- Feel free to reach out if you have RC related concerns or questions!

# **Director of Philanthropy and Community Service**, *Jordan Wieck* <u>phacommservice@gmail.com</u>:

- Have my philanthropy roundtable on the 31st 7-8pm in the wheat room
  - Planning events
  - Reviewing bylaws
- Community service roundtable on the 1st from 6:15-7:15pm in the wheat room
  - O Have another special olympics speaker to talk about volunteering
  - Going to go over the new bylaws
- Planning Community Service week

#### **Director of Diversity and Inclusion**, *Annie Gill*, *kuphadiversity@gmail.com*:

- Fall DEI event has been planned!
  - Victoria Alexander will be giving her lecture "What Do We Mean, 'Values-Based Organization'? Race, Class, Gender, and Sexuality in Fraternity and Sorority Life" on October 28th at 6pm. In-person option will be at Forum CD of the Burge, virtual option on Zoom
- September newsletter will be sent out sometime in the next week or so

### **Director of Scholarship**, Grace Fisher, <u>kuphascholarship@gmail.com</u>:

- September Scholar of the Month will be open September 14th to September 21st
  - o I will send the link out to you all to send to your chapters on 9/14
- Hopefully holding my roundtable with all Directors of Scholarship next Wednesday to discuss these topics
  - O PHA Alumnae Network on LinkedIn
  - Professional Headshot Day
  - Another Professionalism/Career Workshop
- Going to be working with Lauryn and Addison to create easy-to-understand and accessible Professionalism Education posts/guides throughout the semester

#### I. Delegate Reports

- Alpha Chi Omega, Courtney Richardson axophi.panhellenicdelegate@gmail.com:
  - We held our first chapter of the semester on Monday 8/23
  - Our chapter will be participating in COR
- Alpha Delta Pi, Isobel Langham adpi.tau.panhellenic@gmail.com:
  - Thank you all for your support in the "Gettin' Back with the Greeks Event!" 450+ members of the SFL community were in attendance and I hope everyone had a great time!
  - Alpha Delta Pi is participating in COR.
- Chi Omega, Annabelle Colombo lambdadelegate@gmail.com:
  - We had our first chapter this past Monday.
  - Had a meeting with our exec/sisterhood support team and the new members to introduce ourselves and get to know them!
  - Our chapter will not be participating in COR.
- O Delta Delta Delta, Katie Shipley <a href="mailto:kutrideltavpcr@gmail.com">kutrideltavpcr@gmail.com</a>
  - We had our first chapter on Monday.
  - We had a sisterhood pool party on Saturday.
  - Our new members had their first meeting on Sunday.
  - We are participating in COR.
- Delta Gamma, Jameson Tobin bkdgpanhellenic@gmail.com:
  - Have now had two chapter meetings
  - New Member meetings have started, and they had their new member pinning ceremony last week
  - Trunk show tomorrow

- Senior sunrise Sunday 9/12
- O Gamma Phi Beta, Katie Duggan <a href="mailto:kugphipavp@gmail.com">kugphipavp@gmail.com</a>:
  - We had our new member pinning on sunday.
  - Held our first chapter on Monday.
  - West Campus Block Party with Chi Omega and Sigma Kappa on September 12th!
  - We are not Participating in COR
  - Excited for the year!
- Kappa Alpha Theta, Keely Hanson kuthetacpo@gmail.com:
  - We held our first chapter on Monday 8/23.
  - We had our first New Member Meeting on 8/29.
  - Our chapter will not be participating in COR
- Kappa Delta, Grace Folsom kansaskd.panhellenic@gmail.com:
  - Our first in-person chapter of the year was yesterday, 8/30.
  - We had our First Degree ceremony of initiation for our new members on 8/22.
  - We had a new member retreat last weekend that went great!
  - We are participating in COR.
  - Any ideas on how we can improve transportation during recruitment next year so that PNMs aren't out in the heat for longer than necessary? And to avoid midday breaks that make the days longer for the chapters and PNM's?
- Kappa Kappa Gamma, Caroline Gunderman <u>kukkgpanhellenic@gmail.com</u>:
  - We held our first chapter of the year on Monday 8/23
  - We have our first sisterhood event on Wednesday, Sept. 8th and Pure Barre!
  - We are not participating in COR.
- o Pi Beta Phi: KD O'Brien ksalphaphad@gmail.com
  - We held our first Chapter and new member meeting of the semester yesterday.
  - We had our new member pinning ceremony last Sunday
  - We will not be participating in COR.
  - We will have our first date party towards the end of the month and our first philanthropy event in early October!
- Sigma Kappa, Bella Lurie panhellenicdelegate.skku@gmail.com:
  - After a successful recruitment and bid day, our new members have started their new member ed program and we couldn't be happier to have them here!

- We are participating in COR this semester
- Our first formal chapter of the year was last night- it was great to be back in person!
- We have a sisterhood retreat, date party, family weekend brunch and philanthropy event coming up in the couple of weeks.
- PC 20 has started heart sister dates with PC 21 to begin the big little pairing process!
- We repaired and repainted our parking lot, painted the kitchen and bedrooms upstairs and installed new carpet over the summer in the chapter house! Our new live-ins love the renovations!
- Cabinet and Executive council met for the first time in over a year in person last weekend!

# II. Advisor Report, Caitlyn Gastfield - cgastfield@ku.edu:

- O Thank you all for a great start to the semester. As a reminder, please be sure to read through these minutes and fill out your sections as soon as possible.
- O If you ever need to set up a meeting with me: <a href="https://caitlyngastfield.youcanbook.me/">https://caitlyngastfield.youcanbook.me/</a>

#### III. Old Business

o Community Service Bylaw Proposal

#### IV. New Business

o Community Service Bylaw Vote

#### V. Announcements